
 

 

Saturday Aug 19,2017 6:00 PM Pam Terry - Leo and Mary Wiederholt

Tuesday Aug 22,2017 8:30 AM George Steinberger - Joan Rockers

Wednesday Aug 23,2017 10:30 AM For all Parishioners, Living and Deceased - at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab

Thursday Aug 24,2017 8:30 AM Monica Lickteig - Bill and Coleen Hurley

Saturday Aug 26,2017 6:00 PM Maxine Scheckel - The Scheckel Family

Lectors: 
Mike Wheeler, Gerard Weber

Eucharistic Ministers: 
Leo and Mary Wiederholt, Dale Kueser 

Richmond Care Center:   
Sr. Loretta Roeckers

Hospitality: Bud Feuerborn  Counting Team: C

Church Cleaning

Debbie Kueser, Mary Tooley

Offertory Collection:  12 August 2017 
               
Regular Collection - $467.00 
(Envelopes - $376.00 and Plate - $91.00) 
Votives - $24.00 
Missionary Co-Op - $30.00 
Carmelite Missions - $247.00 

Sunday Aug 20,2017 9:00 AM Henry Wittman - Dan and Jeanine Stifter

Monday Aug 21,2017 8:30 AM Mark Rockers - Mike W. Rockers

Wednesday Aug 23,2017 10:30 AM For all Parishioners, Living and Deceased - at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab

Friday Aug 25,2017 8:30 AM Dale Milner - Robert and Margie Tastove

Sunday Aug 27,2017 9:00 AM Special Intention - Carmen Holmes

St. Boniface Mass Schedule 

St. Therese Mass Schedule 

Assignments – 08/26/17  

Assignments – 08/27/17  

Stewardship  

Stewardship 

Weddings:  Please arrange at least 6 months prior to the desired date. 
Baptisms:  Please arrange no less than one month prior to desired date.                              

Reconciliation:  Any time by appointment or Saturdays
3 - 3:45 PM - St. Boniface Church Sacristy.

St. Boniface (Scipio) St. Therese (Richmond) 
 19 - 27 August 2017 www.stbonifacesttherese.com

Lectors:   
Margie Bunnel, Dudley Feuerborn
 
Eucharistic Ministers: 
Nancy Hermreck, Keith Hermreck, Marikay Bures

Servers:
Mattheu Egidy, Juliana Sprague, Taryn Morrow

Richmond Care Center:   
Sr. Loretta Roeckers
Counting Team:  Larrissa Hermreck

Offertory Collection:  13 August 2017

Regular Collection - $1,174.10
(Envelopes - $953.10 and Plate - $221.00)
Votives - $6.00
Carmelite Missions - $599.00
New Hall Building Fund - $240.00
                                   

http://www.stbonifacesttherese.com
http://www.stbonifacesttherese.com


 

As our attention is drawn heavenward this Monday at the amazement of the solar eclipse - 
pause for a moment of prayerful gratitude to our God who set the stars in their place and gifted 

humanity with the blessings of creation! 

CARMELITE MISSIONS  - On behalf of the Carmelites, and especially our Mission Office and Ministries, I’d like 
to thank you for your most generous response to our annual parish appeal for Carmelite Missions.  All parishes 
throughout the United States and Canada where Carmelites minister are of major support for the good works our 
members are able to do in your name.  Thank you, and may our gracious God bless your generosity! 

RURAL YOUTH FAMILY RALLY - Thanks to any and all who helped to prepare for this wonderful gathering 
once again, and to God for blessing us with a beautiful afternoon and evening.  We had a very nice turnout, a 
wonderful presenter, terrific food - and I believe a good time was had by all!  Special thanks to Nancy Hermreck, 
the Carmelite STARS, the Altar Society and the Knights of Columbus and many others who worked so hard or 
made significant contributions of services that enabled the success of this wonderful event.   

ST. BONIFACE ALTAR SOCIETY - will meet this Tuesday, August 22nd, at 7:00 PM, in the Sacristy of the 
church.  All women of the parish are welcome and encouraged to attend! 

CCD BEGINS SOON - There will be a meeting for all CCD teachers on Wednesday, September 6th at 7 PM in 
the Priory Conference Room.  CCD CLASSES BEGIN on Wednesday, September 13th at 7:00 PM at St. 
Boniface Church.  If you will be sending a first grade student, or if you will be sending a young person from a 
higher grade to our CCD Program for the first time - you must contact Peg Mechnig at 785.448.5810 or Carol 
Lutz at 785.835.6628 before the beginning of the CCD year.  Thanks for your cooperation with this! 

VIRTUS TRAINING - training in the “Protecting God’s Children for Adults” program is offered through the 
Archdiocese and the VIRTUS program. there is a session in our area at St. Rose School in Garnett on 
Thursday, September 14th, at 6:30 PM.  You can register online at www.virtusonline.org of you may call Holy 
Angels Parish office at: 785.448.1686.  ANYONE WHO WOULD LIKE TO VOLUNTEER WITH OR 
CHAPERONE ANY OF THE ACTIVITIES THAT ARE OFFERED TO OUR YOUNG PEOPLE MUST BE 
CERTIFIED THROUGH THIS PROGRAM!  If you see this as a possibility, please take advantage of this training 
session while it is here. 

CARMELITE STARS - will be taking orders for Burritos on the weekend of August 26th and 27th following 
Masses at both parishes.  The price is $10 per half-dozen and $18 per dozen.  Delivery will be in October.  You 
can place your orders that weekend, or you can order from any of the STARS at any time - but all orders are 
due by September 27th!  Thanks for your support of our young people! 

ST. BONIFACE BAZAAR - is rapidly approaching - on Sunday October 1st!  If you, your employer, or a 
favorite retailer would like to make a prize donation for the raffle, now is the time to begin these arrangements.  
Prizes may be left at the Priory, or delivered to any of the officers of the Altar Society at their next couple of 
meetings!  Thanks for your help in making or soliciting prize donations! 

HOLY ANGELS BAZAAR - Sunday, September 10th, from 11:00 AM - 2:00 PM.  See  the flyer on the Bulletin Boards for more information! 

NATURAL FAMILY PLANNING - an introduction to Natural Family Planning, which is a requirement of the Archdiocese for those engaged couples who are 
about to be married in the Church, will be offered by Dr. Laurie Heap on Saturday, October 14th, from 1:30 - 5 PM at Holy Trinity Parish in Lenexa.  The fee is 
$50 per couple.  To register or to see future dates and locations, go to:  www.archkck.org/prescription   or for more information contact Brad DuPont at the 
Office of Marriage and Family Life at 913.647.0301 or bdupont@archkck.org 

CHECK OUT THE WEBSITE! - if you have not checked out our website lately, or if you have not become accustomed to checking it frequently, I would like to 
encourage you to keep your eye on the website frequently! 

IS THE CHURCH IN YOUR WILL OR TRUST? - If you have included a gift in any amount or percentage to the Church in your Will, Trust, or Estate Plan, you 
qualify to join the 600+ people who have notified the Church of their intent to leave a legacy gift to a parish, school, or ministry. You may send your notification 
to: stewdev@archkck.org  If you have any questions, feel free to call: 913.647.0325.  Appreciated Stocks can also be given to the Archdiocese, or to a 
school, parish, cemetery or other beneficiary as you see fit.  There are specific instructions necessary to follow if you choose to do this.  

HOME VISITS - weekly visits and Holy Communion for our homebound and hospitalized members generally takes place on Wednesdays, following the Mass 
at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab and my Communion calls at Anderson County Hospital Residential Care and Guest Home Estates in Garnett.  If you know 
of anyone who would like for me to stop and visit them on a regular basis or even an occasional visit, please let me know or have them call me.   And let’s all 
keep our elderly, sick, and homebound parishioners in our thoughts and prayers! 

St. Isidore, patron of farmers, intercede for us as we pray for safety and favorable weather!

I am filled with a jealous zeal for the Lord God of Hosts

Have a blessed week!  Fr. Jerry

Lord our God, in Your wisdom 
and love you surround us with 
the mysteries of the universe.  
In times long past You sent us 
Your prophets to teach Your 
laws and to bear witness to 

Your undying love, You sent us 
Your Son to teach us by word 
and example that true wisdom 

comes from You alone. 
Send Your Spirit upon our 
students and their teachers 

and fill them with Your wisdom 
and blessings.  Grant that 

during this academic year they 
may devote themselves to 

their studies and share what 
they have learned from 

others. 
Grant this through Christ, our 

Lord.  Amen! 

Book of Blessings
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